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Community Development Department 

801-399-8765  //  444 24th Street, Ogden, UT 84401  //  swilkinson@co.weber.ut.us 
#WinninginWeber 

Date:  November 4, 2020 

To:  Weber County Board of County Commissioners 
  

From:  Sean Wilkinson, AICP  
  Director, Community Development Department 
   
Subject: Request for approval of a $9,600 donation of impact Fees to Trails Foundation of 

Northern Utah for a concept report and basic engineering on the Eden to Liberty trail 
connection (Snowcrest to Liberty Park) 

 
Agenda Date: November 10, 2020 
 
Documents: Exhibit A: Weber Pathways Request 
  Exhibit B: Project Cost Estimate 
  Exhibit C: Memorandum of Understanding 
 
 

 

Summary: 
Trails Foundation of Northern Utah (TFNU) is requesting an impact fee donation of $9,600 for a concept 
report and basic engineering on the Eden to Liberty trail connection. The project consists of hiring an 
engineering firm to provide a concept report and basic design services for a new section of trail 
(approximately two miles long) connecting Snowcrest Jr. High and Liberty Park. The requested donation 
will come from the Upper Valley Trails Impact Fee account and the project is part of the approved impact 
fee trails plan. 
 
On June 18, 2019, the County Commission approved a memorandum of understanding (MOU) with TFNU 
(under its former business name, Weber Pathways) for all future impact fee donations. This MOU 
eliminates the need for a separate agreement with each donation request. TFNU will apply to the County 
for future impact fee donations and reference this MOU as the basis for compliance and approval. 
 
Recommendation: 
Approve the donation of $9,600 from the Upper Valley Trails Impact Fee account for a concept report and 
basic engineering on the Eden to Liberty trail connection (Snowcrest to Liberty Park). 
 
Fiscal Impact: 
Weber County will spend $9,600 from the Upper Valley Trails Impact Fee account. There are sufficient 
funds in the account to cover this expense1.          
 

 
1 The Upper Valley Trails impact fee fund balance was approximately $593,000 at the end of October 2020. 
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Commissioners-  

 

The Pineview Loop Pathways (PLP) is an asphalt pathway that is currently 

7 miles long and connects Huntsville to Eden. The Ogden Valley Master 

Plan envisions a pathway connecting all the communities in Ogden Valley 

and providing safe non-motorized alternatives to visitors and residents.  

 

Trails Foundation of Northern Utah would like to hire PEC to provide basic 

engineering and cost estimates on the next section from Eden to Liberty 

along SR-162.  When complete, this section, of approximately 2 miles long, 

would stay within the right-of-way. The pathway will allow for a safe route 

to school for many Snowcrest Junior High students and increase the 

number of people using alternative transportation in the Valley 

 

To begin this project, we are asking for $9,600.00 of Impact Fees money to 

fund the basic engineering. A breakdown of costs will be submitted with 

this letter as well as a map. 

 

Trails Foundation of Northern Utah feels this would be an excellent use of 

the Impact Fees and help look for a new section and safer transportation for 

not only school children but residents and visitors in the valley. 

 

Again, we thank you for all your support.  

 

Thank you, 

 

 

 

Aric W. Manning 

Executive Director 
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October 7, 2020 
 
Trails Foundation Northern Utah 
Attn. Alan Wheelwright 
298 24th Street, Ste 325 
Ogden, UT 84401 
awheelwright@gmail.com 
 
RE: Eden Trail- Snowcrest Jr High to Liberty Park-Concept Report 
 
Dear Alan; 
 
Project Engineering Consultants, Ltd. (PEC) is pleased to submit a scope and fee to prepare a 
Concept Report for a new trail in Eden, Utah that extends from 2775 North (Snowcrest Jr. High) 
to 4100 North (Liberty Park), approximately 3 miles.  The new trail concept will have various 
alternatives evaluated to determine best alignment for a proposed trail.  
 
SCOPE OF WORK 

 
1. Concept Report 

PEC will a concept report that contains the following: 
 
1. Purpose and Need for the project 
2. Safety deficiencies and traffic data for the project area 
3. Alternatives Analysis of potential alignments 
4. Discussion regarding trail connectivity 
5. Proposed alignment with project elements (stream crossings, intersection conflict 

resolutions, typical cross section, etc).  
 

2. Engineer’s Cost Estimate 
PEC will create an Engineer’s Cost Estimate for construction activities based on the concept 
report using the UDOT template for Concept Reports. 

 
Summary of Fees for Planning Activities 

 
Task Description    Fee 

1. 
2. 

Concept Report (72 hours) 
Engineer’s Cost Estimate (8 hours) 

$  8,640.00 
$960.00  

Total $9,600.00 
 

Proposal Clarifications 
 
The following represent clarifications to the PEC proposal: 

• Concept Report is based on UDOT format and standards 

• Trail design is based on AASHTO standards 
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Proposal Exclusions 
 

The following items are either not specifically identified in the Scope of Services section or are 
to be excluded from PEC's Scope of Services: 

a. Agency Fees and Permits (Impact Fees, Application, and Review Fees, etc.) 
b. Legal Documents, Title Reports, and Filing Fees 
c. Property or Right-of-Way acquisition 
d. Gaps/Overlaps and/or Boundary Resolutions 
e. Dry Utility Design 
f. Off-site improvements including Drainage, Roadway, Grading, Utilities, etc. 
g. Traffic Impact Study (TIS) and Report 
h. Geotechnical Study 
i. Structural Engineering 
j. Extraordinary Requirements Placed on the Project by Governing Agencies  
k. Construction Staking 
l. Construction Administration/ Construction Management (CA/CM), Material Testing, and 

Special Inspections 
 
 

The project budget for the scope as outlined above is a lump sum of $9,600.00.  If additional 
meetings, analysis, design, or work that is outside this scope become necessary, at the client's 
written direction the work will be performed on a time and expenses basis based on our current 
fee schedule. This includes additional negotiations and all other procedures not specifically 
outlined within this scope as requested by the client. 
 
PEC looks forward to participating in this project. Please call us if you have any questions or 
comments concerning this proposed scope of work.  
 
Respectfully, 
Project Engineering Consultants, Ltd.  

 

 
Lars Anderson, PLA    

Principal & COO   
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